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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE EXECUTIVE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE HELD AT COUNTY HALL, CHELMSFORD ON 23 MARCH 2010
Membership

	*
	W J C Dick
	
	M J Page

	*
	C Griffiths
	*
	J W Pike

	*
	A M Hedley
	*
	Mrs I Pummell

	*
	M C M Lager (Vice-Chairman)
	*
	J Roberts

	
	M J Mackrory
	*
	T C Smith-Hughes (Chairman)

	*
	Mrs V Metcalfe
	
	Mrs M J Webster

	*
	G L Mitchinson
	*
	J A Young (Vice-Chairman)


(* present)
The following officers were present in support throughout the meeting:

Hannah Cleary, Governance Officer

Colin Ismay, Governance Manager
15.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Councillors M J Mackrory, M J Page and Mrs M J Webster.  
16.
Minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 23 February 2010 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  
17.
Transformation Programme Scrutiny Review 
The Committee considered report ES/08/10, a draft scoping document for the scrutiny review into the Transformation Programme.  
Councillor Mitchinson felt that the criteria that were used to agree the first round of Transformation Programme projects should form part of the review. Councillor Hedley added that the initial overall objectives of the Programme were a key starting point.
Councillor Smith-Hughes added that the 50 initial projects were due to be completed in March and it was important that the Committee were advised about their outcomes. The second stage of projects would commence immediately afterward and it was envisaged they would be completed in September. There were 11 ‘gold’ projects that were the core of the current activities, and included the Financial Improvement Programme. 
Councillor Griffiths felt that it was important that the Committee were provided with further information about the initial projects and whether they had been successful. 
Councillor Young felt that the Committee required further understanding of the Programme and that the governance arrangements were an important area of initial focus. 

Councillor Griffiths felt that if services related to the safeguarding of vulnerable groups were outsourced, it was important that safety mechanisms were in place to ensure the Council retained overall control.  
Councillor Pike added that there was not sufficient understanding of the overall Programme, and this should be addressed as the first step of the review. He understood that the Programme would have 6 monthly cycles, and it was extremely important that the Committee were involved from the very beginning.
Councillor Dick added that it was important not to lose sight of the £300 million efficiency savings that needed to be achieved, along with enhanced public service delivery, and it should be noted that the Council already commissioned services from the private sector. 
Councillor Lager suggested that a special session should be convened to provide a briefing for all County Councillors about the Programme.  
The Committee agreed to invite Councillor Finch, Cabinet Member for Finance and the Transformation Programme, and Keir Lynch, Director of People and Transformation to attend the next meeting. 

18.
Forward Look 
The Committee noted report ES/09/10. 

19.
Date and time of next meeting 
The next ordinary meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 27 April 2010 at 11am, or the rise of Cabinet if earlier, in Committee Room 2. 

As the Cabinet meeting scheduled for the 27 April was subsequently re-arranged for a different date, the start time for the Executive Scrutiny Committee was changed to 10am.  
Chairman
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